BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR NOVEMBER 4, 2010
President Ross Saunders called the meeting to order at 7:21.  Attending trustees were: Phil DeLeo, Jim Schwarz, Bill Strader and Michael Frederick-Martinez.  

Guests: Keely Saunders

Approval of Agenda – Ross called for approval of the agenda.  Jim made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, and Bill seconded the motion.  The agenda was approved unanimously. 

Approval of Minutes – Ross reviewed the minutes of the October 7th meeting and called for approval of them.  Bill made a motion to approve the minutes as presented, and Ross seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer Bill Strader reviewed the treasurer’s report. He noted an ending fund balance of $28,283.62.  Bill reported that the Miscellaneous expense of $265 was for Island website maintenance.  Ross called for approval of the treasurer’s report.  Phil moved to approve the treasurer’s report as submitted, and Jim seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS

Dumpster Size Reduction – Ross reported that DM Disposal has replaced our dumpster with a smaller one for the winter months.  This will reduce our monthly garbage costs.

Security lighting – Ross reported that Jack’s work hours have changed, making it difficult for him to devote time to this project.  The board agreed to put the light pole project on hold until Jack returns to his former work schedule.  In the meantime we will determine if we need more motion sensor lights around the buildings.  

Restroom lights and locks – ACTION ITEM – Ross reported that he has repainted the women’s restroom and will soon repaint the men’s room.  He presented a bid of $3707.46 for new restroom doors to fix the hinges and locks problems.  The board agreed to spend the money for restroom improvements.  The new doors and locks will be installed in early 2011.

Broken toys in kids play area – The Board continued the discussion of broken toys, which are liability.   ACTION ITEM – Keely will bring to our next meeting a catalog of toys to replace the broken ones.

Park Bulletin Board – ACTION ITEM – Phil will get keys for the bulletin board locks to Ross.  Ross will replace all of the panels with a more durable material.

Permit Parking signs – ACTION ITEM – Phil provided the contact information for Zumar Signs in Puyallup.  Ross offered to contact them for bids for signs on our fence.

NEW BUSINESS

Document Storage – The board agreed that we need a central storage area for IIMC history of official business.  There is a metal file cabinet in the broom closet.  If it is lockable, who has the keys?  If it is not lockable, we should purchase one that is.  Bill reported that when he was president, he created a binder of official business that he passed on to Coby.  ACTION ITEM – Ross will contact Coby regarding the whereabouts of this binder.

Clean-up Swimming Area  – ACTION ITEM – The board agreed to clean up broken glass and other dangerous items in the swimming area once the water is low enough to walk through the area.

Change Annual Meeting to earlier in the year – Jim suggested we move the annual meeting to perhaps the first Saturday of May.  Other board members explained this subject has come up before, and brought before the general membership for a vote at our annual meeting.  Each time the change was voted down.  The board agreed not to pursue this change.

Winter Meetings – The board agreed to suspend meetings for December and January, as is the customary practice.  The next board meeting will be on February 3rd, 2011.

Having no more business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:07.  

See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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